
9th meeting of the Oslo Group on Energy Statistics 

 Representative of the State Statistical 
Committee of the Republic of Azerbaijan 
Nargiz Babayeva – Head Adviser of the 
department on Industry and Construction 
Statistics participated in the working meeting 
organized by Oslo Group on Energy Statistics of 
UNO and National Bureau of Statistics of 
United Arab Emirates on 5-8 May, 2014 held in 
Abu Dhabi.  The purpose of the meeting was to 

discuss update of the Energy Statistics Compilers Manual (ESCM) and country practices. 
Experts of UNO, IRENA, GCC-STAT, IEA, IAEA and Austria, Azerbaijan, 

Canada, Ghana, Luxemburg, Swedish, France, Netherlands, Mexico, China, Great Britain, 
South Africa, Kuwait, Poland, Finland, Egypt, Denmark, Palestine, Malaysia, UAE, Oman 
and Qatar participated in the meeting. 

Following presentations were presented and discussed during the meeting: 
presentation on the activities of the London Group and the implementation of the SEEA-
Energy, presentation on the mandate and updated work plan of the Oslo Group, 
presentations on the use of administrative data sources for data collection and/or data 
validation, presentations on the collection of data on renewable energy (including solid 
bio-fuels),presentations on the use of electronic data collection systems and of Statistical 
Data and Metadata Exchange (SDMX) for energy statistics, presentations on energy data 
dissemination practices, presentations on country practices for periodic energy data quality 
review and presentations on country practices and methods for the collection and 
compilation of energy prices.  

The meeting was closed by the Chair of Oslo Group Andy Kohut. In his speech he 
informed all the participants about the publication of Energy Statistics Compilers Manual 
(ESCM) in the nearest future and organization of next meeting in Mexico. 


